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Team Point Winners 
 

Belfast 

 

Celebration Worship 
 

On a Friday morning (8:50am – 9:10am) 

school hold a Celebration Worship. The aim of 

this worship is to praise the children. All 

parents are invited to attend worship each 

Friday at 9am. 
   

EYFS:  25th November 

Year 1:  2nd December 

Year 2:  9th December  

Year 3:  13th January 

Year 4:  20th January  

Year 5:  27th January 

Year 6:  3rd February 

 

 
 
 
 

School Clubs 
 

Wednesday     3:15 - 4:00pm   Year 1 Sports Club 
 

Wednesday     3:15 – 4:15pm    Mad Science  

 

AUGHTON ST. MICHAEL’S C. OF E. SCHOOL 
 

NEWSLETTER     18th November 2022 
 

Our Christian Value: Koinonia 
  

"You were called into the fellowship of His Son," 1 Corinthians 1:9  

Moving and Improving: Maths 
 

This week we have been looking at how Maths is being developed across school 

and how the children have been applying their knowledge. It is clear that the practical 

maths and pictorial representations we shared with you in our maths workshops are 

being applied by the children and the quality, accuracy and understanding of their 

number work is therefore increasing on a daily basis. When you couple this with how 

well we did in the TT Rockstars’ national competition, it is clear that the children’s, 

staffs’ and parents’ hard work is really starting to pay off. Well done to everyone 

involved.  

Homework 
 

Homework expectations are set on the class 
pages for each class. Please can you ensure 
your child/children complete all their 
homework each week as it does have a 
positive impact on their learning 

Cost of Living Crisis 
 

In the current economic climate, we 

understand that household budgets are 

coming under increasing pressure. If you 

are under increasing pressure, please 

feel free to contact school and we will 

try to support you as best we can. If you 

think you may qualify for Pupil Premium 

please follow this link for further 

information.    

Christmas 
 

Christmas Productions 
 

So that more children engage in a larger part 

of the Christmas productions, we have slightly 

changed how the performances will work. Please see 

below for the details.  
 

Tuesday 13th December:   2pm & 6pm 

EYFS, Y1 and Y2 will perform their version of the 

Christmas Nativity. 
 

Wednesday 14th December: 2pm & 6:30pm 

Year 5 and 6 will perform their version of the 

nativity. 
 

Thursday 15th December: 9am  

Year 3 and 4 will lead us in a traditional Christmas 

service at church. 

Parking Around School 

 

When parking around school, please can you 

ensure you are considerate of our neighbours 

and ensure they can still leave and access their 

property. Thank you for your understanding.  

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/


 

    
  
     

     

  

   

    

  

 

   
 

  
    
  
 
 

  
  
  
  
  
 
 
 
  
   
  
   
  

 
  
  
 
  
 
 

 
School Dinner:  We’re on Week 3 w/c 21/11/22 

 
Payment for this half-term (£78.20 if you have a meal 
every day) is now due. If you are unsure of how much to 
pay, please contact Mrs Golding. Also, if your child has 
changed their mind on what they have selected, please 
could you let Mrs Golding know. 
 

Bank Account details 
Account Number:  21600737 
Sort Code:    40-35-29 

 

Contacting School 
 

If you have any message or question to ask about 

school, including those for the class teacher, please 

email bursar@aughton-st-michaels.lancs.sch.uk  as 

this email address is checked regularly during the 

day. We will then ensure you get a response in a 

timely manner.  
 

If your child is absent, either for illness or an 

appointment, please report this on the school app. 

 

Residentials for Y4, 5 and 6 
 

Over the past few weeks, the staff have been working hard 

to arrange the residential trips for Y4, 5 and 6. All these 

trips are now organised. The Y6 trip to London is confirmed 

and deposits have been collected. The Y5 trip to Tower Wood 

and Y4 trip to York are provisionally booked and deposits need 

to be paid by Wednesday 30th November. The easiest way to 

pay is using the school app. If you have any questions, please 

contact the school office. 

 
 

England Rocks! 
 

 The results are in! After a very 

competitive few days, and some 

interesting tactics being deployed by 

some of the teaching staff, I am 

pleased to say our school came 175th 

out of 3868 schools nationally.  

 Within the school the lead 

changed regularly with the final 

winners being Year 5, closely followed 

by Year 6, Year 4 then Year 3. Well done 

to everyone involved.   

                     Citizens of the Week 
 

Congratulations to our Citizens of the Week. 
 

EYFS:  Theo S 

Year 1:  Noah  

Year 2:  Erin 

Year 3:  Frank 

Year 4: Patrick Seren 

Year 5:  Rosie 

Year 6:  Isabella 

 
 
 

Brilliant News 

We are delighted to be able to inform you that Miss McMenamy, our 

Reception teacher, is pregnant. I’m sure you will join with us in passing 

on our best wishes and congratulations to both Miss McMenamy and her 

partner Ryan. She is due in the Summer term and we will keep you 

informed of the arrangements for Reception as and when we know. 

Who’s Captured the Rainbow? 
 

                              Isaac   Y4 

                    Hannah Y6   Oscar Y6  

            Harry Y5   Sophie Y4   Emily Y1 

          George Y2                     Franny Y4  

         Niamh Y1                         Phoebe Y3  

        Sadie Y6                             Avery A Y1   

                                 

Shoe Box Appeal for Ukraine 
 

We have teamed up with St Michael’s 

Church and local schools to try and 

provide gift to people affected by the 

war in Ukraine. If you are interested in 

helping, please see the poster attached 

to this week’s newsletter email. The 

boxes will be collected on Monday 12th 

December.  
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